

QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER

MARCH 2012

Australian Customs and Border Protection Notice number 2011/58 is a Critical Reminder

The Australian Customs and Border 2011/58 Protection Notice number ("Notice") indicates the importance which the Australian Customs and Border Protection Service places on timely and correct reporting of cargo. It is also a warning that the Australian Customs and Border Protection Service will closely monitor cargo that has not been reported within legislated timeframes and take enforcement action including issuing Notices. Infringement penalties prosecutions.

The Notice is a reminder to those reporting cargo at any stage of the supply chain that the movement of goods through the supply chain must be correctly reported.

Often people in the industry complain that there are several reasons for their failure to correctly report cargo or move goods without the approval of the Australian Customs and Border Protection Service. Common complaints include that they have received inaccurate information from others in the supply chain overseas or clients have not provided the required information or paid import duties or other charges and request that the goods be released without the approval of the Australian Customs and Border Protection Service.

We advise any business owners involved in reporting cargo to issue a reminder to employees, contractors, agents, shippers and clients advising them of your reporting obligations. Furthermore, you should remind any overseas agents, shippers and clients that if they do not assist you as required, they will be held responsible for

any delays and any loss or damage you may suffer as a result. Furthermore, your terms and conditions must reflect any obligations you wish to impose upon them.

Anti-Dumping – The Role of the Customs & Border Protection Agency

Dumping is when an overseas supplier exports goods to Australia below their normal value. Generally, the normal value will be the domestic price of the goods in the country the goods have been exported from.

The World Trade Organisation ("WTO") rules and procedures are applied in Australia. If WTO members want to take action against dumped or subsidised imports they need to follow certain requirements.

The Customs and Border Protection agency examines claims of dumping, makes recommendations about the enforcement of anti-dumping and countervailing measures and ensures compliance.

Prior to taking any action against dumped or subsidised goods, Customs and Border Protection would need to determine that there is dumping or subsidisation of goods exported to Australia and the consequence of this action is that the local Australian industry has suffered significant detriment.

Provided these requirements are satisfied, then Customs and Border Protection may advise the Minister that remedial measures should be enforced.

An alternative remedy to imposing duty is for the Minister to accept a price undertaking from an exporter. This means the exporter agrees that future trade will be at or above a minimum export price.

Australia's current anti-dumping system is designed to achieve fair international trading. It is vital that Australian industries

assist Customs and Border Protection to take action to counter the adverse consequences of illegal under-pricing.

MLB Lawyers & Associates, Level 1, 441 South Road, Bentleigh Victoria 3204

Telephone 1300 688 421 - Facsimile 61 3 9580 6962

Email: enquiries@mlblawyers.com.au

Disclaimer: The information in this newsletter is not intended to be a complete statement of the law or authoritative advice on the issues raised and accordingly, no person should rely on this information without seeking legal advice.

The AFIF circulates this newsletter to its members for information purposes only. Any views that maybe expressed in this newsletter do not necessarily reflect the views of AFIF, its board, management, employees or agents.

No responsibility is accepted by either MLB Lawyers & Associates or the AFIF for any action or inaction taken by readers on the information contained in this newsletter.

© MLB Lawyers & Associates is the owner of the copyright in this newsletter. This newsletter was made/published by MLB Lawyers & Associates in February 2012. Information contained in this newsletter cannot be used or reproduced without the written permission of MLB Lawyers & Associates.